Notes from ALA Youth Divisions Joint Executive Committee Meeting
January 19, 2012 – Dallas
Julie Corsaro spoke using previous EC notes outlining the new function for the committee.
Interdivisional committee needed for advocacy to help member tell their stories.  (This was Julie’s personal opinion I believe.)
The EC committee reflected on why the Interdivisional committee has been part of the EC agenda for the past few years.
Beth Yoke mentioned that there has been an ebb and flow of work from the committees, but it hasn’t been consistent and it hasn’t been communicated to all of the division presidents and directors.
The problem seems to stem from lack of communication to all 3 divisions
I stated that there seems to be a problem with continuity because the management (i.e. chair position and corresponding division president) shifts from one division to the next each year.  There was much discussion about this.  (I might suggest a co-chair situation with representatives from at least 2 divisions at some future point.)
ALA Connect should be used for its archival capacity to help with continuity.
There is a feeling that the EC should nurture the committee to ensure its productivity.
Several options for the future of the Interdivisional committee were discussed.
It was agreed that a small manual with the procedures for the committee would help with continuity to keep the committee on an even keel.  That assignment was given to me.
A motion was passed (the exact wording will be inserted from the EC meeting notes which will be recorded on ALA Connect) – The Interdivisional Committee chair will provide a written report to the EC committee (all 3 division presidents will receive a copy) 1 month prior to the beginning of every conference.
The importance of using ALA Connect was stressed again.  The President elect of the Interdivisional committee chair’s division should be added to the group.
It was moved that the EC will decide at Midwinter on a general topic or theme on which the Interdivisional committee will work. (Such as advocacy or the “summer slide.”) The President elect of the chair’s division will determine specific projects which will be communicated to the committee chair and committee by ? (fill in time of year in relation to conferences, i.e. before annual, after annual, etc.).
The theme that the Interdivisional committee will be directed to work on after annual 2012 is “summer slide.”  Jack Martin (incoming YALSA pres.) will work with the new Interdivisional Chair (representing YALSA) on the specific plans.
In the meantime the current committee will continue with current projects.

I need to determine who the “divisional representative” is in the last sentence of the position statement.
If this is the chair’s division pres. – it needs to be clarified.
